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 Good Day to everyone! We had another great meeting last month. I 
want to talk about the meeting this month which has a speaker from the Port 
to talk about the new LNG ships coming to the Port. You can read additional 
information about our speaker in this newsletter. We will continue to offer 
speakers and news that bring information to our members and the community 
in general. This month I am reaching out to encourage members to join our 
Merritt Island Incorporation study group. I plan to start researching the pros 
and cons as I write more about the subject in this newsletter. We already have 
3 out of the 5 members needed to join this group so please see me at this 
meeting to let me know you are interested in getting involved. At the meeting 
next month, we will be having our annual elections. I would like to invite all 
members to step up and offer to serve. Iõve been President for the last 5 years 
and while I thoroughly enjoy working with this organization all of the officers 
would appreciate a break. The positions open are President, Vice-President, 
Treasurer, and Secretary. The term is for one year and new members are very 
welcome to join the Board. I think we get more relevant every year we are 
around and with new ideas and more community spirit it can only get better.  
Thank you & looking forward to seeing you Tuesday, Mar 12th 
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EMIHOA MEETING DATES: 

Join us at our monthly (excluding June, July, August & December) meetings 

Every second Tuesday at Lighthouse Church, 1250 N Banana Drive, MI 
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COME TO OUR NEXT MEETING ON APRIL 9TH, 2019 AT 7PMCOME TO OUR NEXT MEETING ON APRIL 9TH, 2019 AT 7PM  

APRIL SPEAKER: 
Chief  Sargeant 

This month our speaker is 
Dave Sargeant who is 

the Fire Chief for Canaveral 
Fire Rescue which also services 

Port Canaveral. 

He will present to our group  
the Fire department's prepara-
tion for bringing in Liquefied 
Natural Gas ships to the Port. 
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Lagoon Friendly Yards awarded  

by Keep Brevard Beautiful  
Have you received a Lagoon Friendly KBB sign in your 
yard? Look around to see which of your neighbors have 
been recognized for using Lagoon Friendly practices in 
your area & thank them. 

 Keep Brevard Beautiful's Lagoon Friendly Lawn 
program encourages local residents to use The Four 
Core Concepts to keep the Lagoon healthy. 

 1. Minimize Nutrient Pollution - Nutrients in 
your yard make their way to the Lagoon carried by rain 
or irrigation.  The water either runs off your lawn into 
the stormwater streams or it soaks through your lawn 
down into the groundwater underneath. If you use fer-
tilizer in the Spring or Fall (fertilizing is banned June 
through September), use a type with at least 50% slow-
release fertilizer. Use "0" phosphorous fertilizers unless 
you have an unusual situation in which your soil tests 
show a lack of phosphorous. You can use mother na-
ture's fertilizer by starting a compost pile or bin in your 
yard & feeding the new soil to your plants.  

 2. Reduce Turf Area - Choosing to use turf in 
areas of your yard that are used for play is a great way 
to reduce the annount of nutrient inputs in your yard as 
well as lower your time & costs in maintenance.  Other 
areas can be planted with beautiful Lagoon friendly 
plants that are suited to each site & require very little 
care. Some of these plants require no watering after 
they are established. Other plants can be watered di-
rectly where it's needed most with drip irrigation.  

 Mulching properly protects the soil from evap-
oration, minimizes weeds, & also adds nutri-
ents slowly and naturally to the soil. Use sus-
tainable mulches that are suited to our area 
such as leaves and grass clippings, pine bark 
mulch, pine needles, and "Florimulch" which 

is made from removing the invasive melaleuca and is 
termite resistant (I prefer to use this near structures).  

 3. Reduce Stormwater Runoff - Look around 
and see where rainwater can soak into the ground and 
where it hits a hard surface, like a roof or concrete 
driveway. You can catch the water coming off the roof 
in rainbarrels and create swales or raingardens in your 
yard to catch and hold the rainwater to prevent it from 
running into the street or canal. Check that your irriga-
tion system is properly maintained and follow St Johns 
Water Management District watering restrictions so 
that youõre not over-irrigating. 

 4. Restore Ecosystem Benefits - Would you like 
to see the butterflies & birds restored to their original 
numbers? Adding native plants that are appropriate to 
your soil and habitat zone also protects and feeds the 
local birds & pollinators. This brings more flowers to 
enjoy. Appropriate native plants also minimizes yard 
work & irrigation. Many native plants require no work 
at all after they are established. Waterfront residents 
can choose "living shoreline" plants to filter nutrients 
before they enter Lagoon & place oysters in the water 
through the Brevard Zoo restoration program. 

 + Links and more resources for a Lagoon 
Friendly yard can be seen at: keepbrevardbeautiful.org/
our-programs/lagoon-friendly-lawns  

 Let's see those Lagoon Friendly certified yards 
popping up around the neighborhood!  We can prevent 
algal blooms and fish kills while saving time & money 
& adding beautiful gardens to enjoy.  



 For as long as I have 

been around and as I understand 

even longer, the question of 

whether Merritt Island should 

Incorporate has been discussed. I 

have no opinion either way be-

cause I don't have the facts to 

drive my opinion. However, the 

East Merritt Island Home Own-

ers Association is putting to-

gether an exploratory committee 

to determine if there is enough 

support or not to sanction an 

official State study. 

 I understand that a study 

was done long ago and while 

there was not enough support at 

the time, I think as Merritt Is-

land grows the subject should be 

explored again. We are constant-

ly growing here in Merritt Island 

and new high end developments 

are popping 

up everywhere. There are new 

residents moving in constantly 

and as the property values grow 

so does our tax base. My hope is 

to determine whether that tax 

base is being used to benefit 

Merritt Island or Brevard Coun-

ty more. That question can only 

be answered by doing this study 

and our goal will be to deter-

mine whether to move forward 

or not. 

 I am in the process of 

putting together a committee of 

5 individuals. I would like to 

have 2 individuals who are long 

term residents and 2 individuals 

who are relatively new residents. 

I will be the 5th individual, 

heading the committee. At some 

point we will likely bring in a 

group of residents from the 

NMIHOA to join in this effort. 

Between the two groups hope-

fully we can determine the 

strength of whether this effort is 

worthwhile or not, only facts 

can drive our quest for 

knowledge that can ultimately 

bring about a solid 

decision. 
 By Maurice Boudreau 
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Park and Ride Ordinance  
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